## Mount View High School Works notification | 8 April 2025

Dear staff, parents and carers,

We will be repairing storm-affected facilities in several buildings at Mount View High School.

All classrooms and buildings at the school are currently in use. Directly after the November 2024 and January 2025 storms, and before Day 1 Term 1 2025, temporary roof, ceiling, brickwork, garden and fencing repair work was conducted in various locations.

Upcoming work will include roofing and building repairs in the Technological and Applied Studies (TAS) building, library, Pumphouse, covered outdoor learning area (COLA) and a covered walkway. Most of this repair work is currently in the tendering process and construction is expected to start late Term 2 2025, with work continuing over the Winter School Holidays and into mid Term 3 2025.

## **Program of works**

Building	Works
Technological and Applied Studies	roof repairs
	<ul> <li>ceiling replacement to woodwork and metalwork classrooms</li> </ul>
	replacement of all roof ventilation fans
Library	replacement of all roof ventilation fans
Pumphouse	replacement of damaged external brickwork
Outdoors	replacement of roof sheeting for the COLA
	repairs to sections of a covered walkway
	replacement of damaged water tanks
	minor repairs to various sheds

We will keep the school community informed as contracts are awarded and more information becomes available.

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our highest priorities.

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the details below. Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

Phone: 1300 482 651 schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

